
  

 

Telford Methodist Circuit 

Newsletter   

29th August 2024 

Our next Circuit Meeting will                                 
be at Oakengates United Church                 

18th September at  7:30pm. 

 

 

FAITH SPACE UPDATE 

 

From September we are going to 
trial All Age services on Faith 
Space, on the 4th Sunday of                

every month.  If you have some 
young friends or family members 
you might invite, please share our 
link with them and tell them how 

much we would love to see them! 
(Under 18s to have adult                          

supervision and agreement) 

 

Just a reminder that there will be 
no online service this week                     

because we have a Circuit service 
at Dawley with our Chair of District 
and New Superintendent Minister 

at 6pm.   

 

See you on Sunday 8th                            
September! 

A big welcome to Rev Adrian Burdon and 
his family to the Circuit  

Our new Superintendent Minister                      
Adrian moved into the Newport manse                  

on Tuesday with his wife Janet and                   
daughter Rachel.  Daughter Kacey will                    
visit sometimes but has stayed behind                  

for her job.   

We look forward to meeting them all this 
Sunday evening and pray that they will 

settle quickly and feel at home. 

CLT  Meeting on 3rd September  

CLT are meeting on 3rd September at Horsehay at 

5pm for a bring and share meal to get to know 

Adrian before they begin the meeting which will 

start afterwards. 

If there’s anything you would like to share, please 

email the information to Sharon and she will                

forward it on to them.  Thank you. 



 

 

Welcome Service for Rev Adrian Burdon 

 

You are warmly invited to join us, as we celebrate 

the arrival of Rev Adrian Burdon and his family to 

our Circuit on 

1st September 2024 at 6pm at  

Dawley Christian Centre 

 

During the service we will also be dedicating  

Diane Parkin in her role as                                           

Church Pastoral Lay Leader 

and John Parkin in his role as New Places for 

New People Church Lay Pastor 

 

All are welcome 



Circuit Prayer Space (NOT THIS SUN-
DAY) 

Circuit Prayer Space on a Monday morning 
at 8:30am.   

Val Smith is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom 
meeting. 

Topic: Circuit Prayer Meeting  

Time: This is a recurring meeting Meet anytime 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?
pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT0
9 

Meeting ID: 967 1643 4790 

Passcode: 355690 

Prayer for the week… 

A prayer for peace in our 
hearts 

 

 

Matthew Henry (1662-1714)  

Let your peace rule in our hearts, O Lord that 
we may delight in your strength, rejoice in 
your grace and find our fulfilment in your will; 
through Christ our Lord. Amen.  

 

Please pray for... 

Please keep Jean and Steve in your prayers. 

Prayers please for Lorna who is recovering from surgery. 

Lord Jesus, who went about doing good and healing all, we 
ask you to bless our friends who are sick. Give them the strength in body, 
courage in spirit, and  patience in pain. Let them recover their health, so 
that, restored to the  Christian community, they may joyfully praise Your 
name, for You live and reign for ever and ever. Amen. 

Online Bible Study is on a Monday 1.3pm, Monday 7.00 pm and  Wednesday 8.00pm 

Enjoy a lively discussion as we explore the  work of the Holy Spirit in Acts. 

Please contact the Circuit office if you’d like to know more.  If you’re not sure why not give it a go? 

All are welcome.   

 

https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09
https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09
https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09
https://www.methodist.org.uk/for-churches/resources/prayers/a-prayer-for-peace-in-our-hearts/
https://www.methodist.org.uk/for-churches/resources/prayers/a-prayer-for-peace-in-our-hearts/


Dawley Christian Centre has a Holy Roof! 

We have a hole in our roof!  A big one as well! 

As you can see the water is causing a lot of damage and it’s gone from a couple of drips to 

filling buckets very quickly so we can’t leave it. 

 

We have received 3 quotes to replace the whole roof: 

£90,000 

£70,380 

£26,400 

We have accepted the last one as we simply can’t afford not to do it, but we will be                        

emptying our available funds (we are not using an restricted funds eg. Food Bank).  If any 

church have any spare money (unlikely I know) but if you do, can we have some please? 

We are very mission minded at Dawley but money is always very tight. 

Many thanks. 

 

The Stewards of Dawley Christian Centre 

 

















 

 

Listen Carefully 

 

Can you Listen carefully to someone who is troubled, listen without judgement and without                     

telling them what they should do? Listen compassionately and try to understand the                               

circumstances from their point of view and then help them to work out their own solution?  

The people you will listen to come from many walks of life but there are often reasons why                   

they come to the Dawley Food Bank apart from just ‘running out of money at the end of the 

month’. They may be vulnerable victims of violence or other crime, they may have housing                   

problems or be in debt. They may have mental health problems, have been released from                    

prison or have addiction problems.  

Your role would not be to find a solution for them but help them to find their own, maybe                       

through you signposting them to other organisations or maybe by 

talking through the options that they have thought about. And just to 

keep them going, you can offer them a food parcel to last the next 

week.  

If you can do these things and you are available to volunteer at 
Dawley Christian Centre on a Monday, Wednesday or Friday                   
morning (10:30 to 12:30) then we would like to talk to you and invite 
you to see what we do at the food bank.  

You can contact Sharon on 01952 505108. Thank you. 

Advanced Safeguarding Course 

 

Stephanie Bradley, Assistant District Safeguarding Officer is doing Advanced 
Safeguarding Training in the Telford Circuit on Saturday 2nd November 2024, 
starting at 10am at Dawley Christian Centre.  

If you are unsure as to whether you are due to attend a course please  contact 
either your Church Safeguarding Officer or Sharon in the Circuit Office on 01952 
505108. 

Registration will be from 9:30am with a prompt start at 10am, finishing around 
2pm. 

Please book directly with Stephanie  by calling 07494 734 473 or email: 
StephanieBradley@birminghammethodist.org.uk  

Thank you. 
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Telford Methodist Circuit 

   

 

Part-time Circuit Safeguarding Officer 

 

The Telford Methodist Circuit is seeking a Safeguarding Officer to                     

support and oversee the Circuit’s Safeguarding Practices. 

 

We seek someone with the ability to lead and instruct on all aspects 

around Safeguarding at Circuit level. To support churches with their 

Safeguarding needs. 

 

Applicants should have experience in Safeguarding within a volunteer or 

employed environment with a working knowledge of workplace IT                    

systems. 

 

12 hours per week  

Salary: £7,488 per annum  

 

 

For Job Description & Person Specification, please contact                       

circuitsupport@telfordmeth.org.uk 

mailto:circuitsupport@telfordmeth.org.uk




Church Activities taking place in  

Albrighton Methodist Church on a regular basis: 

 

Monday (2nd and 4th Monday of the month) Coffee and T4U 10-12 ( A           

quiet coffee  morning for people who want a bit of time out it's FREE!)  

 

Open Door  -  First Tuesday of the Month  -  7.30-9pm.  The evening has a variety of                        

speakers ranging from singing, talks about wildlife, travel logs, health related talks.....£2 

 

Weekly, Thursday cafe 10-12  

 

Friday (2nd and 4th Friday of the month) Sing a long                             

2-3.30pm (For anyone who likes to sing 'old time'                            

songs or from the  musicals. £2) 

  

Saturday morning 1st Saturday in the month 10-12. with bric-a-brac and bookstall.  

 

NEW!!!!  Board Games  

 

Come and join the fun!  

The last Saturday of each month  

10am-12noon.  This is for all ages.  

£2 per adult,  £5 per family.  

You are welcome to bring your own game.  

 

  
We have a Quiet Corner open for prayer/quiet reflection 

when there are church  run events, located  in the      
Meeting Room. Gill is available for anyone who wants                 

to chat on a Thursday morning and has planned a 'Food           
for thought' time for a short while after  

All are welcome  



 

Wellington Methodist Church      

 Are having All Age Drop-in Craft              

Sessions on the second Saturday of 

each month.   

The sessions are FREE and start at                      

10am-11:45am.    

You are welcome to drop in any time.   

Everyone is welcome. 

 

Coffee Morning at Cartway                 
Methodist Church, Bridgnorth 
On the 1st Saturday of each  month                      

between 10am and midday there is a 
Coffee Morning at Cartway Methodist 

Church.        

     There's going to be a great raffle,                
handicraft stall and lots more and not               

forgetting the strawberries and scones and 
tea and coffee. 

 

All are welcome. 

 

 


